

Michael Fews OFFGEM 9 Millbank London SW1P 3GE Department of Trade and Industry

V UG26 1 Victoria Street London SW1H 0ET

Enquiries 020 7215 5000

Direct line 020 7215 2749

Local fax 020 7215 2842

Our ref cm404-02cfl

Your ref CCCD/C/004/00001 Date 19 November 2002 URL http://www.dti.gov.uk/Telex 8813148 DIHQ GMinicom 020 7215 6740

## Review of the Gas and Electricity Application Regulations

Dear Mr Fews

I refer to the letter dated 02 October 2002 from Callum McCarthy in respect of the above and the accompanying consultation document.

I note that you are proposing to reduce the amount of information which has to be submitted to OFGEM by applicants when making an application for an electricity distribution licence. In particular this includes dropping the present requirement for applicants to submit details to you of how they intend to operate their system safely

As requested I confirm that the proposal to drop the requirement for applicants to provide you with details of how they intend to operate their system safely, and instead to rely on the revised provisions outlined in paragraphs 6.20 to 6.23 in the supplement to the consultation document, would not have any implications on the ability of the Engineering Inspectorate at the DTI to carry out its functions. We are therefore content with the safety related aspects in the consultation document.

Yours sincerely

Peter Fenwick

Director Engineering Inspectorate/Chief Engineering Inspector

Internet: Peter.Fenwick@dti.gsi.gov.uk

X.400: /G=Peter/S=Fenwick/OU1=LOND06/O=HMG Department of Trade and Industry/PRMD=HMG DTI/ADMD=Gold

400/C=GB

